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Meeting Minutes
 
Town Board Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding; Vaughn Rasband, Mike Smith, Brent Broadhead, Darrel Nish-Excused
Staff: Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Planner-Brian Preece, Public Works-David Hendricksen 

Public: Tyler Dow
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
Pledge of Allegiance: Mayor Brenda Kozlowski
Opening Prayer: Vaughn Rasband
Mayor Kozlowski states before we start the meeting she wants to clear up some rumors going around town. “She has never talked to the Andreason’s telling they couldn’t sell their property” 

Meeting Minutes for February 2018: Mike Smith makes a motion to accept the meeting minutes for February as they are written, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved.

Financials for February 2018: Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the financial for February 2018, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Financial are accepted for February 2018.
Public Comment: None

Future Expansion of Charleston Commercial Area: Tyler Dow states that Mike Peterson could not attend, he had a conflicting meeting. Tyler clarifies who owns each lot of property that they are considering acquiring and possible applying to annex into Charleston. Mr. Dow has provided a map showing the properties and a possible adjustment to the town plan. He also states that as it stands right now it isn’t very cost effective to bring sewer down from Heber to the current annexed property without the additional properties to share the cost ratio. Otherwise they will have to go a different route on the lot they had planned to put the service station when they first annexed into Charleston. Mr. Dow shows the document that was created when the HVSSD was originated, he asks for a history. Mike Smith explains that even though Charleston is a part of the HVSSD they did not pay for it and has no obligation to anyone. Brian Preece states that if there was ever a collapse of the sewer system that the tax rate increase obligation would still be out there and that is why we have maintained a member on the HVSSD board to this day. Mr. Dow states that all he was wanting to do is be as transparent as possible and try to get everyone’s feelings on the possible future expansion of the property mentioned in this meeting. Discussion continues and Mr. Preece states that in his opinion this is only a discussion and before any real action should take place or be suggested there should be a cost benefit analysis to help decide what the best kind of business would be beneficial for Charleston. Mr. Dow states that if they were to annex this new property into Charleston that they would request the General Plan be amended to reflect this option. More general historical discussion went on until 8 pm. The board agrees that in the future we need to check into this further and decides to move on to the next item on the agenda.
Board View on Sewer Verses Septic in Commercial Area This item was discussed or rolled into the first item and discussions.

Discussion on Planning Commission Possible Per Diem- Mayor Kozlowski states that she has asked both Midway and Heber and one used to and one still does and they give them $20 per meeting that they attend. It is suggested that we start paying the Planning Commission members $25 per meeting that they attend, so if they do not attend they do not get the per diem. And it can only be enough to cover travel expenses or any expense that could possibly be incurred to attend the meeting and that is why they only get it if they attend the meeting. Brian Preece suggests that if we do it for the planning commission we do it for the board of adjustments as well. Because that has not be budgeted we will wait until the new fiscal year in July to start this policy. The board member agree that we can include this in our next budget.
Fee Schedule Review – Mayor Kozlowski inquires if the board has review the fee schedules and do we want to increase the rate. It was asked do you want to increase the non-residents or the residents or both. Discussions go for a few minutes and then Mayor Kozlowski asks that the board review all of the lists and then make a more educated decision next month. Brian Preece states he has seen this discussion many time and we need to remember that we need to rationalize the fees so we can’t really make money of these subdivision fees etc. Business license increases need to justify all increases so make wise decisions.

Executive Session - Mayor Kozlowski asks for a motion to be made to go in to an executive session
To discuss the character, professional competency, or physical or mental health of an individual.
Mike Smith makes a motion to go into an executive session. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:

Aye
           Nay             Absent       
Board Member Brent Broadhead
   X





Board Member Vaugh Rasband
   X






Board Member Darrel Nish 





   X





Board Member Mike Smith 

   X









Mayor Brenda Kozlowski   

   X




Room is cleared and executive session commences. 

Meeting is re-opened at 8:45pm

Staff Reports: Mike Smith states he has driven around the roads and there is definitely some issues. The building looks great and he has nothing further. Vaughn Rasband- nothing. Dave Hendricksen just has had a few burials that has kept him busy but that is about it. Brian Preece- states that he has also explained to the Planning Commission that there is some new rules that will affect us that will be coming out of this year’s legislature session and he will update us as soon as he is aware of them all.
Arlene Buehler- states that she was able to get the treasurers bond updated and in Mike Smiths name and at this point we will do it a year at a time. Mayor Kozlowski asks if any of the board members want to do the school district tour that they have all been invited, she feels it is important to know what our school districts are up to. She also updates the board that Wes Johnson’s (town engineer) father has passed and we sent flowers. She also asks about the special events committee needs to come in and talk with her about the upcoming events. No more reports or updates.
Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to adjourn, Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler

_________________________

